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Response to Comment Set A.9:  City of Lancaster 

A.9-1 Thank you for submitting your comments and opinions on Alternative 5. These will be shared with 
the decision-makers who are reviewing the Project and alternatives at the USDA Forest Service and 
the CPUC. 

A.9-2 The Draft EIR/EIS indicated that alkali mariposa lily has a moderate potential to occur in or 
adjacent to the short section of ROW that occurs within the City of Lancaster. However, in order to 
reflect the comment submitted by the city and to provide further mitigation options to the applicant, 
the following sentence has been added to Mitigation Measure B-7. “Populations of sensitive plants 
shall be flagged and mapped prior to construction. If sensitive plants are located during the focused 
surveys, then modification of the placement of towers, access roads, laydown areas, and other 
ground disturbing activities would be implemented in order to avoid the plants. If sensitive plants 
cannot be avoided, SCE shall be responsible for the translocation of plants and/or collection of seeds 
from existing populations that would be impacted and the planting/seeding of these plants in 
adjacent suitable portions of the ROW that would not be affected by proposed Project construction 
or maintenance activities. These transplanted or seeded plants will be monitored for 5 years. In the 
City of Lancaster, impacts to alkali mariposa lilies may be mitigated through off-site compensation. 
Impacts to federally or State listed plant species would not be allowed except through the context of 
a biological opinion.”  

A.9-3 The EIR/EIS has been updated. 

A.9-4 Thank you for your input. It will be considered by the agencies’ decision-makers. As the comment 
does not address significant environmental issues, no further response is required. 

A.9-5 The Utilities and Service Systems section has been updated accordingly. 

 


